




? The fully glazed link is intended to provide a   degree of separation between the old 
and the new  This implies that it will be unobstructed and therefore   however it 
separates the bed and the bathroom within an en-suite bedroom! I do not believe that in 
use it will achieve the objective set out in the 2nd para of 6.1. 
? Also the glazed link will not be simple and restrained in appearance. It will result in 
reflection and also light pollution in the darker hours. 
? Contrary to the statement in para 4 the proposed addition will be clearly visible from 
Main Street and will not be concealed by the existing property or site planting. 
? It is patently incorrect that "the extension will not be visible from the track to the north of 
Cherry Hall. This statement is misleading, as the extension will be a matter of a few meters 
from the track. 
? On the basis of the above it is also incorrect to state that "the addition will only be 
experienced from within the site of Cherry Hall itself  

Drawings 

Materials - as stated above the drawing proposes the adoption of graphite grey zinc roof, black 
aluminum and charred timber board cladding and a glazed link. In my opinion the use of these 
materials is out of character for the neighborhood, ignores local design guidelines and will be 
aesthetically displeasing in this context. 

The drawing shows the existing boundary wall being retained along the south of the track. However, 
given the extent of excavation required to construct the new 1m high stone retaining wall 
immediately alongside the existing wall, it is almost certain that the existing wall will need to be 
demolished and rebuilt, resulting in a loss in character. The Grindleton Conservation Area Appraisal 
states that boundary walls are a distinctive feature of the conservation area. 

Grindleton Conservation Area Appraisal   Ribble Valley Borough Council 

Spatial Analysis - The report describes the view being   fine from the Top of the Town at the 
upper end of Main Street  

The view south towards Pendle Hill from adjacent to Stonelea Cottage is also described as 
"important" in the Grindleton Conservation Area Townscape Appraisal Map. This view will be 
impacted by the extension. The extension and its "contemporary" appearance will be visible from 
Main Street and very clearly visible from the public footpath when looking south towards Pendle 
Hill. 

Other comments 

It should also be noted that planning permission has previously been granted for the construction of a 
new property in the garden of Cherry Hall. If this residence is constructed together with an extension 
to Cherry Hall then many of the issues referred to above such as vehicle movements on the track, 
car parking on Main Street, will be worse. 

It should also be noted that the Parish Council objected to the planning application for the above 
  3/2010/0002 - Proposed erection of 2 no dwellings in the garden of Cherry Hall  on the basis 
that: 
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